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AATTHHLLEETTIICC  HHAALLLL  OOFF  FFAAMMEE
22001144  IINNDDUUCCTTEEEESS
Four former CHS athletes and one former Administrator
have been chosen as the eighteenth group of inductees
into the Colerain High School Athletic Hall of Fame. The
ceremony took place on May 31 as part of the annual
CHS Boosters Breakfast of Champions. Those selected
were Clinton “Pete Yerkes” Athletic Director, Paul White
’94, Jeremy Singhoff ‘97, Richie Jackson ‘97, and
Quanita Hailey ‘01. The Boosters will host next year’s
Breakfast of Champions on May 30, 2015. All interested
alumni are urged to attend. 

Click on the Alumni Website
WWW.COLERAINALUMNI.COM to see more info on
the Breakfast of Champions and the Athletic Hall of Fame.

CCOOLLEERRAAIINN  BBOOOOSSTTEERR
SSCCHHOOLLAARRSSHHIIPP  RREECCIIPPIIEENNTTSS
Congratulations to four worthy students who were awarded
$1000 scholarships. Recipients are Jessie Brockman –
University of Cincinnati, Tim Jones – University of
Cincinnati, Joey Polen – University of Cincinnati, and 
Kayley Tepe – Florida International University.

CClliinnttoonn  ““PPeettee””  YYeerrkkeess
Athletic Director

1962-1977

RRiicchhiiee  JJaacckkssoonn
Class of 1997

Football
Baseball

QQuuaanniittaa  HHaaiilleeyy
Class of 2001

Tennis
Basketball

Track

JJeerreemmyy  SSiinngghhooffff
Class of 1997

Wrestling
Baseball

PPaauull  WWhhiittee
Class of 1994

Basketball
Track

ALUMNI WEBSITE
Visit the alumni website Colerainalumni.com and view past newsletters, reunion news, alumni activities, e-
mail messages, and much more. This site is linked to the We Are Colerain and Northwest Schools’ websites.
Please use this site to update any changes to your email address, phone numbers, street address, etc.

JJeessssiiee  BBrroocckkmmaann
Volleyball

University of Cincinnati

TTiimm  JJoonneess
Golf
Track

University of Cincinnati

JJooeeyy  PPoolleenn
Soccer
Track

University of Cincinnati

KKaayylleeyy  TTeeppee
Cross Country

Diving
Track

Florida International
University

AALLUUMMNNII  SSCCHHOOLLAARRSSHHIIPPSS  22001144
Rhianna Wessels attending Miami University received the
$500 Academic Scholarship, and the $500 Career Scholarship
was awarded to Mick Morris attending University of
Cincinnati. Congratulations!



Greetings,

I am Dr. Kristilynn Turney and I am proud to be the new Principal at Colerain High School.  I
acknowledge the strong tradition of excellence at Colerain.  My top priority is maintaining that
excellence in every aspect!

Prior to being named Principal at Colerain High School, I served as Principal at Fairfield Middle
School; Assistant Principal at Winton Woods High School; School Improvement Consultant for
Cincinnati Public Schools and I taught English, Speech, and Theatre for several years. Of all of those
experiences, my most memorable was my very first teaching job and that was at Colerain High School

in 1999. Colerain is home to me so I am very happy to be back at home!

I graduated from North College Hill High School and I attended Bowling Green State University on a track scholarship.  I
received my Bachelor’s in Secondary Education-Communications from BGSU, my Master’s in Educational Leadership from
Xavier University and my Doctorate in Educational Leadership and Management from Capella University.  

My family and I are proud residents of Colerain Township and we look forward to many wonderful years of service to the students,
staff, and community of Colerain High School.

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE
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As another school year comes to an end, I am proud to share with you the many honors 2012-13 has brought to Colerain High
School.  We have successfully implemented our new Blended Learning program, which combines online curriculum with teacher
support and instruction. I am proud to share with you that our 10th grade OGT scores were the highest they have ever been,
earning us a performance index of 105 and another excellent rating.  Our senior class has earned 4.3 million dollars in scholarships
and awards, and our graduates have been accepted into over 100 universities around the country. We have 19 Summa Cum Laude
students who will graduate with a GPA of 5.5 or higher. Kelly Janakiefski was named a National Merit Finalist with James
McDonough and Gabriella Bishop being recognized as Commended Scholars. Also, 13 of our seniors have chosen to serve our
country in the US Armed Forces, including a record 4 women.

In athletics, Colerain had another banner year.  The varsity football team went to the regional championships, the boys’ basketball
team made the Sweet Sixteen for the third time, the girls bowling team was ranked #2 in the city and went to regionals, and the
girls’ softball team was district champion and competed in the Sweet Sixteen. Individually, our athletes brought honor to our school
and community. In Cross Country, senior Kristen Seiler placed 6th in the state and in Wrestling, Detuan Smith was 3rd in the state
in the 195 lbs. division and Tegray Scales placed 6th in the state in the 160 lbs. division.  We are proud of all our athletes and their
accomplishments.

In closing, Colerain High School continues to be a place where excellence is a way of life. We appreciate the support of our
parents, our alumni and our community in making this possible. As we look toward the future, we are confident knowing that we
have great students and great families who make us what we are. Thanks for all you do! Go Cards!

Maureen Heintz
Proud Principal of Colerain High School

CONGRATULATIONS 
TO CHS CARDINAL 
MARCHING BAND
The Colerain Band program has had another very successful
year and once again has achieved things above and beyond the
expectations for them.  The Colerain Cardinal Marching Band
was honored as the best band at the Harvest Home Parade. The
Cardinal Marching Band won many 1st place awards in Music,
Visual, General Effect, Color Guard, Percussion, and for the
third year in a row won Grand Champion at the Western Brown
Band competition.  The band also for the third year in a row
advanced to the OMEA State Marching Band Finals.  To cap off
their season, the band was selected to perform in the Walt
Disney World Christmas Parade in Orlando Florida.  Hundreds
of bands audition to be in the parade and our very own Cardinal
Marching Band was one of very few bands selected.

The Colerain Winter Guard also had
a very successful season locally
and nationally.  The year ended
with them being selected as one of

the top thirty guards in the world at WGI World Championships.
This is the second year in a row for this honor and we are one of
nine programs to achieve this huge accomplishment.

The Colerain Winter Percussion 
competed in four different circuits
this year and placed very high in
each circuit.  Their season was

capped off by an amazing performance at the WGI World
Percussion Championships.  This is the third year in a row that
the winter percussion has been selected to play at this 
international event.

COLERAIN MILITARY 
RECOGNITION DAYS - 2012 & 2013 
Colerain High School continued a tradition of honoring military
enlistees at a program on May 15, 2013, with the school’s 
Second Annual Armed Forces Recognition Day. Colerain High
School Principal Maureen Heintz says while the school has
school assemblies and functions that honor academic and 
athletic achievements, there was nothing in place to honor 
those who leave high school for military service to their country.
Enlisting in the Marines for 2012 were Ian Christopher
Campbell, Joshua Hayden Gerde, Steven Lucas Humbert,
Hunter James Messer, Kevin Miller and Curtis Anthony Waller.
Enlisting in the Navy were Austin James Swagart and Jessica
Jane Wilkens. The future service members from the Class of
2013 are Marines Derik Barth, Jacob Bushelman, Mitchell
Duell, Garrett Schneider, Benjamin Stoulz and Anthony
Armbruster. Enlisting in the Army are Britny Bridges, Anthony
Thinnes and Benjamin Scott. Enlisting in the Navy are
Samantha McCollum and Caitin Staubach. Enlisting in the 
Air Force are Joshua Couch and Laura Bennett. 

RUSS BREWER 
MEMORIAL
SCHOLARSHIP
The recipients of the scholarships were
Brooke Meyers – Xavier University, 
Football Student Assistant, Band (no 
photo available) and David Niehaus –
University of Cincinnati, Football.
Congratulations!

David Niehaus
University of Cincinnati

Football
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CCOOLLEERRAAIINN  MMIILLIITTAARRYY  
RREECCOOGGNNIITTIIOONN  DDAAYY  --  22001144
Colerain High School continued the tradition of honoring
military enlistees at a program on May 22, 2014.
Enlisting in the United States Navy were Scott R. Geiger
– Hospital Corpsman and Stephen D. Dicks – Mineman.
Nathan Davidson and Mick Morris enlisted in the United
States Army National Guard. Enlisting in the United
States Army were Issac Wright – Chaplain Assistant,
Lawrence Russo – Combat Engineer and Brandi Thomas
– Military Police. Enlisting in the United States Air Force
were Rebecca Greive – Security Forces and Jacob Pierce
– Mechanical Aptitute Area. Enlisting in the United
States Marines were Jeremy Gerde – Infantry, Zachary
Lane – Communications and Kevin Staigle – Infantry.

TTHHOOMMAASS  JJ..  HHIIGGGGIINNSS
FFOOUUNNDDAATTIIOONN  SSCCHHOOLLAARRSSHHIIPP

SSyyddnneeyy  BBeecckkeellhhyymmeerr
Volleyball
Softball

University of Pikeville

CChhrriissttiinnaa  HHaaffffeeyy
Cross Country

Soccer
Track

Miami University

AALLUUMMNNII  NNIIGGHHTT  22001133
Another great alumni night occurred on September 27th, at
the CHS vs. Hamilton football game.  All alumni had a great
time catching up and performing. Please join us next year.
Watch the alumni website for upcoming events. The following
alumni performed. Henry Huber ’60, Bill Gilbert ’69, Patrick
McCoy ’94, Justin Waddell ’08, Dave Berning ‘10’ Chris
Berning ’10, Rachel Gaines ’10, Austin Nordman ‘10, Justin
Kelley ’11, Shawn Richards ’11, Brandon Varker ’11, Sammy
Burger ’12, Thomas Cheeck ’12, Cole Jungbluth ’12, Taylor
Sturgill ’12, Megan Ehrman ’13, Jeffrey McCane ’13,  Arial
McCoy ’13, Joel McGrindier ’13, James McDonough ’13,
Eric New ’13. Noticeably missing was YOU!  Contact Paul
Wesolowski at wesolowskipaul@cincin.rr.com or 513-662-
2066 or Dave Smith CHS Band Director at
dsmith@nwlsd.org or 513-741-5043.

AALLUUMMNNII  BBAANNDD
I used the alumni database email addresses to let you
know about upcoming band alumni events.
Unfortunately, many (MANY!) email addresses are out
of date. There is no way to update them automatically. It's
not always possible to send snail mail (and it's
expensive!). If you want to be informed of upcoming
alumni band events, please update your records. To do so,
either send a note to info@colerainalumni.com, or fill out
a RECORDS UPDATE form. Paul Wesolowski ’76.

DDrr..  KKrriissttiillyynnnn  TTuurrnneeyy
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SSUUMMMMAA  CCUUMM  LLAAUUDDEE
GGRRAADDUUAATTEESS  22001144

As some of you may be aware, the high school no
longer recognizes valedictorians and salutatorians. In
place of this honor, the high school now recognizes
the top graduates as Summa Cum Laude. The class of
2014 Summa Cum Laude graduates are CChhrriissttiinnaa
HHaaffffeeyy – Miami University, RRyyaann  KKooeenniigg – Ohio
State, TTiimmootthhyy  JJoonneess – University of Cincinnati,
DDaavviidd  LLaannccee – University of Cincinnati, 
BBrraannddoonn  MMiinnnneerr – Ohio State, CCoorryy  SScchhnneeiiddeerr –
Miami University, JJoosseepphh  SSeeiilleerr – Miami University,
VViivviiaann  SSpprraagguuee – Northern Kentucky University,
TTaarraakk  UUnnddeerriinneerr – Ohio State, RRhhiiaannnnaa  WWeesssseellss –
Miami University.

CONGRATULATIONS
TTOO  AALLLL  TTHHEE  GGRRAADDUUAATTEESS  OOFF

CCOOLLEERRAAIINN  HHIIGGHH  SSCCHHOOOOLL
CCLLAASSSS  OOFF  22001144

The following is a list of some of the colleges that 
CHS grads will be attending.

DDIISSTTIINNGGUUIISSHHEEDD  GGRRAADDUUAATTEE
This year’s Distinguished Graduate was Teddy Kremer
‘04.  Teddy Kremer is a 2004 graduate of Colerain High
School.  At Colerain, Teddy was a student coach of the
football team. While at Colerain, Teddy was called “The
12th Man” for the football team. He was the student
coach with the baseball team. Teddy was a 4 year
member of the swim team.  He earned Varsity letters in
all 3 sports all 4 years. He was awarded the “Team
Spirit Award” for the swim team all four years.  He was
voted “Most School Spirit” by his classmates. Teddy
received the Ohio High School Athletic Association’s
Courageous Student Award his senior year. After
graduation Teddy attended the Project Search program
and has worked at the Hillcrest Academy for 8 years.
In August 2012 Teddy served as the batboy for the
Cincinnati Reds.  Teddy was the subject of numerous
sport articles.  As John Erardi wrote, “Teddy joined the
team for a day, but changed the team forever” Teddy
was invited to be the guest of the Speaker of the House
John Boehner at the State of the Union Address in
Washington DC in February. Teddy and his family were
seated in the Speaker Gallery during the Address.
While visiting in Washington DC, Teddy met many
government officials and politicians. Teddy was invited
to participate in the Cincinnati Reds Opening Day
Parade by the Cincinnati Enquirer. The Cincinnati Reds
asked that he join them in the Opening Night Festivities
at Great American Ball Park where he walked the Red
Carpet with the players and escorted Miss Teen Ohio
and Miss Ohio USA to the pitcher’s mound with the
game ball. At the request of the Cincinnati Reds Teddy
returned as the batboy in April where Todd Frazier hit a
homerun at Teddy’s request. He was asked to be batboy
again in July of this year when the team was struggling.
Teddy now works part time for the Cincinnati Reds in
Fan Accommodations.  

Xavier University

Mount Saint Joseph

University of South 
Carolina – Columbia 

University of Alabama – 
Huntsville

Florida International 
University

Notre Dame College

Georgetown College

University of Buffalo

West Virginia State

Bellarmine University

University of Akron

Bowling Green State 
University

Central State University

Wright State 

Wilmington College

University of Louisville

Western Kentucky University

Berea College

Thomas More College

University of Indiana

Ohio Dominican University

Christ College of Nursing

Good Samaritan College

Kent State University

Shawnee State University

Sheridan College – Canada

Bluffton College

The Art Institute of Ohio

Alderson-Broaddus College

George Mason University

Art Academy of Cincinnati

Miami University

Ohio State University

University of Cincinnati

Northern Kentucky 
University

John Carroll University

Pikeville University

University of South Carolina

Columbia University
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A MESSAGE FROM THE
BOOSTER PRESIDENT
Dear Members and Students,

As we bring another great year in the history of Colerain High School
to an end, we find our building and administration also in a state of
change.   The Boosters wish to thank resigning Principal Maureen
Heintz all the best as she pursues the next stage in her career caring for
kids and their future.  She has been an enthusiastic supporter of the
Boosters and our efforts, and she will be missed.  We also wish to
welcome Dr. Kristilynn Turney to our family and look forward to many
successful years ahead under her leadership as Principal at Colerain
High School.   Our building will also be going through a change over
the summer, as NWLSD updates the Auditorium with new seating,
sound and lighting.   The Boosters will assist in this upgrade through
our funding of continuing sound upgrades.  The Gymnasium will also
get a facelift as NWLSD replaces the gym floor and bleachers.  The
Boosters have funded a fresh coat of paint as well as new a volleyball
net system that will interwork with the new flooring.   The sports
hallway will display  brand new framed historical portraits of our
honored alumni thanks to Denny Hirsch and his team.
Our fundraising has been very successful this year.   Feel free to reach
out to the Athletic Department to rent the VIP Press Box for any of the
home football games!   Please look around the campus and utilize our
sponsoring partners for your business and personal needs – the
Boosters have many dedicated Corporate Sponsors who provide
generous ongoing support to our programs.  Past President Greg
Mulvaney continues to add new sponsors and we appreciate his work.
If you have a business or know of one that would like to review
sponsorships with the Boosters, check www.wearcolerain.com for that
information.
The Booster calendar is again full after another year of successful
programs including the annual Stag organized by our Alumni Chair
Denny Hirsch.   We look forward to a great speaker in 2015 after a
fantastic program by Tommy Tuberville this year.  The Boosters thank
Denny for his continuing hard work for both Alumni and Boosters.
All are invited to our Breakfast of Champions hosted by Greg Stanley.
Each year we recognize scholar athletes and Hall of Fame inductees
with a free breakfast and numerous awards, and we thank Greg for his
tremendous efforts to honor Colerain’s sports history.  We have a
vendor waiting list for the Craft Show again this year in November
thanks the efforts of Shelly Gillespie.  Always an overflow event, she
manages to maintain interesting vendors and popular articles for sale.
In our second year at Receptions Fairfield, the Monte Carlo Spring
Bash brought capacity crowds out for games of chance and skill as
well as fun social evening with more silent auction baskets than ever
before.   Chairpersons Dawn Ostertag and Debbie Potzner will again
provide a great evening of fun and the Boosters thank them for their
efforts!  The end of the school year brings the annual Golf Outing at
Pebble Creek.   With the addition of interclub competition across the
schools, the traveling Cardinal Cup may find a new home this year!
Our Executive Board works tirelessly to help the kids have the most
memorable athletic, drama, arts, and music experience possible while
at Colerain High School, and I’d like to personally thank them for their
dedication to the Boosters.  We’d love to have your help too, so please
don’t hesitate to reach out to any Board Member as it’s the parents &
volunteers that truly make the programs a success.  The Boosters thank
each and every one for all your contributions and efforts.
Thank you all for your support during the 2013-2014 school year and
we look forward to next year being another great year for Colerain!
So, please keep the membership and donations coming in to help
support our talented young men and women of Colerain High School.

Thank you,
Mark Strong
Booster President

UUPPCCOOMMIINNGG  EEVVEENNTTSS
• CRAFT SHOW
Saturday and Sunday, November 1 and 2, 2014, at CHS.

• ALUMNI-ELEMENTARY NIGHT 
Mark your calendars for Friday, September 19, 2014, and
come out in force to support your team! The Cardinals
host Fairfield. At half time there will be the usual
festivities featuring the Distinguished Graduate Award
and Alumni Band.

• GREAT COLERAIN TEACH- IN 
Plans are incomplete.

• SENIOR CITIZEN BRUNCH
Plans are incomplete.

• COLERAIN BOOSTER STAG
To be announced.

• MONTE CARLO NIGHT
The Boosters are planning for their annual Monte Carlo
Night on Friday, March 13, 2015, at Receptions.  Call
CHS 513- 385-6424 for details.

• BREAKFAST OF CHAMPIONS/ATHLETIC HALL 
• OF FAME INDUCTEES
The Boosters will again select former athletes to the
Athletic Hall of Fame on May 30, 2015. Other
recognition will be given to Colerain teams and students.

• ALUMNI BOOSTER GOLF OUTING
This event was held on Saturday June 7, 2014, at
Pebblecreek Golf Course. The winners will be announced
in the next edition of Chatter.

SSCCOOTTTT  MMUURRPPHHYY  MMEEMMOORRIIAALL
SSCCHHOOLLAARRSSHHIIPP  RREECCIIPPIIEENNTT

ZZaacc  GGeehhnneerr
Football
Soccer
Track

John Carroll University
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WWEELLCCHH  --  YYEERRKKEESS  AAWWAARRDD
The Welch – Yerkes award was
established in 1995 to recognize
service and commitment to the
students of Colerain High School
and its extracurricular programs.
Mr. Welch and Mr. Yerkes were
Athletic Directors from the
1940’s through the mid–1970s
and the award was instituted to
honor their memory. 

Over the years, recipients have been Booster members,
coaches, fans, and community partners.  Selecting each
year’s recipient is especially difficult given the hundreds
of individuals who have contributed their time and talents
to make Colerain High School what it is.  

This year’s recipient, Steve Tapogna, has been a coach at
Colerain High School since 1980 when he became the
Boys Soccer Coach. Steve has coached 47 seasons
covering 4 sports as the Varsity head coach.  No coach in
the history of Colerain has coached this many seasons!

• BBooyyss  SSoocccceerr  CCooaacchh – 1980 – 1997 (18 seasons)
5 League Championships
144 victories which is more than any other Soccer 
Coach at Colerain

• BBooyyss  TTeennnniiss  CCooaacchh – 1997 – Current (18 seasons)
Reestablished program with Colerain’s entry into 
the GMC.
110+ victories and counting
2014 team’s 4th place finish in the GMC is the 
highest in school history!

• GGiirrllss  TTeennnniiss  CCooaacchh – 2000 – 2008 (9 seasons)
64 victories which is more than any Girls Tennis 
Coach at Colerain
Grew the program – added 2nd Junior Varsity team to 
develop players whose first exposure to Tennis was in 
the 9th grade.

• GGiirrllss  GGoollff  CCooaacchh – 2012 – Current (2 seasons)
15 victories and counting

• Committed to students and their growth as both a 
student and an athlete

• Committed to Boosters
Promotes Booster membership participation with the 
parents of his student/athletes
Attends Booster functions and is an active member

CCOOLLEERRAAIINN  HHIIGGHH  SSCCHHOOOOLL
FFOOOOTTBBAALLLL

The following Colerain High School football players
participated in 2013-14 Bowl Games.

DDaavviidd  NNiieehhaauuss  ’’1133
University of Cincinnati – Belk Bowl

JJooee  BBoollddeenn  ’’1122
University of Michigan – Buffalo Wild Wing Bowl

DDyyllaann  CCoooommbbss  ’’1122
University of Cincinnati – Belk Bowl

AAnnddrree  JJoonneess  ’’1122
University of Cincinnati – Belk Bowl

JJaarrrreetttt  GGrraaccee  ’’1111
Notre Dame – New Era Pinstripe Bowl

TTyyoonn  DDiixxoonn  ’’1100
Louisville – Russell Athletic Bowl

CCOOLLEERRAAIINN  CCOOLLLLEEGGEE
AATTHHLLEETTIICC  SSIIGGNNIINNGGSS

The following Colerain High School athletes will be 
continuing their careers in college.

Kiere Bennie – Heidelberg – Basketball
Tegray Scales – Indiana University – Football
Kelvin Cook – Miami University – Football

Ryan Williamson – University of Buffalo – Football
Ross Demmel – Wofford College – Football

Hosea Murphy – West Virginia State University – Football
Aric Johnson – West Virginia State University – Football

Detuan Smith-Moore – West Virginia State University – Football
Justin Myles – Eastern Kentucky University – Football

Bryan Randolph – Georgetown College – Football
Elijah Campbell – Georgetown College – Football

Jalen Christian – Ohio Dominican University – Football
Will Davenport – Notre Dame College – Football

Josh Boland – Miami University –Football
Zac Gehner – John Carroll – Football

Kayley Tepe – Florida International University – Diving
Sydney Beckelhymer – University of Pikeville – Softball Volleyball
Nathan Sizemore – Lincoln Memorial University – Track/Cross Country

Erin Sherrer – Northern Kentucky University – Track
Jenna Coldiron - University of Pikeville - Bowling

Erica Helcher - College of Mt. St. Joseph - Cheerleading

BBOOBB  HHUUGGHHEESS
MMEEMMOORRIIAALL
SSCCHHOOLLAARRSSHHIIPP
As some of you may be aware,
Bob’s legacy continues touching
children’s lives through the
scholarship. The scholarship will
be awarded to worthy Colerain
High School students in his
name. The scholarship fund has
contributed over $29,000 dollars
since its inception in 2004. The
2014 recipient for the $1000
scholarship is Elizabeth
Schneider. Elizabeth will be attending Miami University.
Congratulations! Donations can still be made to the Bob
Hughes Scholarship Fund. A special thank you to the
McAlpin family for their loyal contributions. Thank you
for all your support and participation. 

EElliizzaabbeetthh  SScchhnneeiiddeerr
Cross Country

Track
Miami UniversitySStteevvee  TTaappooggnnaa



DISCLAIMER  All articles including Chatter are
reprinted with the original spelling and grammar.

The Alumni Association does not edit them. 
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Our 66th reunion was great seeing all old
friends. Many thanks to Dale McCann for all
the planning. Red and I have been married for
62 years. We have 4 daughters and 10
grandchildren. I retired from the public
library37 years. We have lived in West
Chester for 45 years. Jo Kroeger Deluse
(1947)

Hi Guys, This looks like a summer I would
like to forget. I got asthma and lost May and
June, as I could not be outside to work in my
flowers. I did very little. I had my grandson
Dale do it all for me. Was in the hospital twice
on oxygen for a couple of months and all Jack
and I did is see the doctor. This is not me – I
like to garden and do what I want. That is not
much. Jack and I will be married 66 years on
September 13. Not many can say that. I do not
know anything going on in Colerain but I
know it’s always been the best. Sorry I did not
make our class 65th reunion but because I
looked too bad to go anywhere. Sure
everyone had a great time. Joy Snyder Loukes
kept me up on all of it. Take care and God
bless. Mary Mosier Sparks (1947)

Thanks to all that helped getting the reunion
of the classes of ’47, ’48 and ’49. Dale
McCann took charge and got the ball rolling.
They had done this before, but this time they
invited the ‘49ers. It was Dale’s class 65th
reunion. There were so many happy memories
and stories told, and so much fun being with
our classmates. I think I can speak for the
‘49ers that were there, many thanks and we
appreciated being invited. Dale worked very
hard getting it all arranged. Bud McElroy
helped Dale, and Jim Balli assisted when he
could. (He had knee surgery during that time).
We were given a great presentation on the
history of Colerain High School from way
back when. So much has changed since we
were there. How many remember the old Mt.
Healthy Airport (now Northgate), the
elementary school when it was our high
school, (we were the first class ’49 to use the
new auditorium for graduation) right after it
was built. What a difference now. From the
’49 Class that were there at Pebble Creek
Golf Club – Jim Balli and Ginny, George and
Kate Buescher, Alyce Craig Cameron and
daughter-in-law Linda, Dixie Duteil Gabriel
(from Florida) and brother Jack and Nancy,
Don Edson and Pat, Don and Bobbie McCann
(New York), Gene (Bud) McElroy, Marian
(O’shea) and Walt Miller, Dot (Gueterman)
Behrens, Bob Scheiner. We had Mrs. Maxine
Welch widow of coach Ed Welch as a special
guest. So I want to thank again all that helped
get the reunion together and inviting our class
and special thanks to Dale and his helpers. We
all enjoyed that day, a great memory now. Dot
(Gueterman) Pickens Behrens (1949)

I sent you a letter (note with a $25 donation
for the next four years). If you would decide
to put this in the next Chatter, I would
appreciate if you could add this note on to it.
Joan Jacobs – fellow classmate – has taken
the time and her personal money to keep
contact with all the 1954 grads she could find.
She has arranged yearly reunions for the past
ten years, which we all enjoy. I just want to

had to work late and could not make it. Good
to see Gene Balser , Don Lamb , Kent Venter ,
Jim Robinson and his new Wife also were in
town .Larry Schmale and Lois Fenchel , are
the only people that have not aged .We will
post the next lunch Date in Feb. Paul W Frey
cell 513 604 3852 Think about joining us!!! 
Posted By: Paul Frey (60) 

Graduates from 1960-1966: Going through
my "stuff" and I found complete sets of the
Quill (Lantern) from October 16, 1959 to
May 17, 1963. (What I kept them for, I'll
never know.) Anyway, is anyone interested?
I'm not going to pick through them looking
for a particular name or event, but I'd be
happy to send then entire bunch or a specific
year to you. 
Posted By: Barb Bristol Wiesmann (1963) 

So SAD.........I NOTICED THE MAN
BEHIND THE "COLERAIN SOUND" HAS
WHEN TO BE WITH THE LORD...... LEE
R. SUMAN HAS PASSED 1931-2013.... Rest
in peace... "JOB WELL DONE THY GOOD
AND FAITHFUL SERVANT". 
Posted By: Don Guill (1964) 

Hi Monfort Heights Area Students from the
50’s and 60’s – I grew up in a house on West
Fork Road. At the west end of West Fork
Road at Sheed Road (it was quite rural then)
was a fenced-in junkyard sort of place that
had old WWI and WWII military planes; my
dad said he heard the landowner was an ex
military pilot and was going to restore the
planes and develop some sort of
museum/public display. Does anyone know
what happened to the planes? Did the
museum ever come to fruition? Looking
forward to a 50-year reunion in 2014! Carla
Meier, Class of 1964 carlajmeier@gmail.com 
Posted By: Carla Meier (1964) 

Lee Fohl # 614-307-3202 or clfohl@att.net 
Posted By: Lee Fohl (1965) 

Looking for the phone# and address of Dave
Harper 
Posted By: Lee Fohl (1965) 

LEE R. SUMAN, the teacher who had the
greatest positive impact on my life, grades 5-
12, passed away on Saturday, November 2.
He not only was a great teacher, but he was
also a well respected friend to all of his
students. At various times during my adult life
I have had the pleasure of playing music with
him (Lee on percussion and me on French
horn) in various ensembles. Then, upon my
2nd retirement as a high school administrator
in 2010, I joined the New Horizons Band of
Cincinnati where Lee was the head conductor
and his wife, Shirley, was a percussionist.
What a privilege it was to again play under
Lee Suman's baton. Lee's health challenges
were increasingly evident those next three
years leading to his stepping down as head
conductor this last Spring of 2013. At his last
concert he was extremely weak, but with a
smile on his face he approached the front of
the band and conducted "The Stars and
Stripes Forever." As my mentor conducted, he
winked at me. Tears ran down my face

thank you personally for the tremendous job
you have done. Raymond Ballard (1954)

Fight – Fight – Fight for Ole Colerain Hi –
win the victory – etc. Oh! What a school song
we would sing at pep rallies in the old high
school gym in the 50’s before a football game,
basketball, etc. that night (usually Fridays). I
really relished those years (1950-1954) at
Colerain (some of the best years of my young
life). Now going on 77 years of age, I sit back
at times and think of those at good (Ole
Colerain Hi). Wonderful days. Raymond
Ballard (1954)

Enclosed is my contribution for 2014. Please
excuse the writing because I have been
declared legally blind as the result of 9 eye
operations of treating glaucoma. Thanks so
much for all the work you, the officers and the
Chatter staff do for the school and to keep
Alums far and near informed. I am always
impressed with the success reports of
Colerain’s academics, athletics, music, and
activities. I seems like Colerain is still a
wonderful school. Harvery Herrmann (1956)

March 19th at 11am .....Place = Kreimer's
Bier Haus .....Where = Rte 128 and I-275
Miamitown,Oh ..... Why = Next lunch
meeting of Colerain alumni. " Also known as
The Almost Over The Hill Gang " We had 36
attend the last lunch meeting. Lots of fun
seeing old friends and rehashing old times.
We have alumni from 1958 , 59 , 60 , 61 , and
62. Everyone is invited. Please call Paul Frey
at 812-637-6687. 
Posted By: Bob Wilson (1959) 

Would like to thank Barb Wiesmann " 1963 "
for sending the copies of the Quill "Lantern"
to me. She even paid the postage.....Thanks
Barb 
Posted By: Bob Wilson (1959) 

Here we go again. Another meeting of the "
Almost Over The Hill Gang ". We will meet
on Oct.30th at 11am for lunch , laughs and
who knows what. We will meet at the Bier
House on Rte 128 and I-275 just south of
Miamitown. We have Colerain alumni from
1958 , 1959 and 1960. All are welcome. Yes
we do have some ladies attending from
Colerain. If you would like to attend please e-
mail Paul Frey at pfreys2@fuse.net so we can
keep track of how many will attend. Thanks
Bob 
Posted By: Bob Wilson 

OMG , what a great time !!! Over 30 people
from 58 59 60 61 & 62 . I have several more
names to add to the list for the late March (
spring ) lunch. The Bier House Banquet room
will hold 70 I was told .Steve Moeller ( 62)
gave me several names to add. Linda ( HILL )
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because I realized that after conducting that
piece of music hundreds of times, that this
time would be his last time. Lee was given a
standing ovation and was honored with the
distinction of being named as Conductor
Emeritus of the New Horizons Band,
Cincinnati. During his lifetime, Lee instilled a
love of music in the lives of thousands. I will
always appreciate his friendship and the
positive impact that he had on my life. In the
future, playing "The Stars and Stripes
Forever" will always hold special memories
for me. The Nov. 13 obituary in "The
Enquirer" gives Lee's Celebration of Life as
Saturday, November 16, 1:30 pm in Theobald
Hall at Berkley Square, Hamilton, OH Rest in
Peace my dear friend. 
Posted By: Jerry Houghton (1966) 

Looking for senior picture of James P.
Flagella, class of 1964. 
Posted By: Jan Pucillo (1966) 

CLASS OF 1974: Our 40th reunion year is
fast approaching and I'm excited to share, as
of December 2013, I've completed my MFA
in Creative Writing (from the Red Earth Low-
Residency Program at Oklahoma City
University). I've lived in FLA since 2002 with
my husband, Tom, and our seriously spoiled
shelter-adopted Dachshund, Moby. To see
photos and catch up, visit my book website at
www.FindingHappy.com. Former classmates
may email me at ThinkConnieL@gmail.com.
Anyone interested in buying, selling or
renting property in the Tampa Bay area should
visit my real estate website at
www.ConnieSellsFlorida.com. That about
covers it. Happy New Year all! 
Posted By: Connie Langhorst (1974) 

Just talked to Dan Tomo (78) about Tim
Gregory passing away. LOTS of great times
and great memories...you will be missed
Tim... 
Posted By: Chris O'Dell (1978) 

Sorry to hear about Lee Suman Passing.He
was a great teacher and Person.My thoughts
go to Shirley and family. 
Posted By: Carl Banks (1983) 

Sorry, forgot to mention that Bill Kelley was
class of '84 
Posted By: Jim Kelley (1984) 

My twin brother, Bill Kelley, passed away on
June 30, 2013, and I was wondering how to
go about listing this on the remberance
section of this website. Any help is
appreciated 
Posted By: Jim Kelley (1984) 

My mother-in-law Sue Foster from Tecumseh
high is looking for Carol Lowry (Lowery)
class of 63'. Please contact me if you have any
info on Carol. Thanks! Paul 
Posted By: Paul Hester (1984) 

Class reunion for 1984? Thank you so much
for any information Melissa 
Posted By: Melissa Anderson (1984) 

Any word on the 25 year re-union for the
class of 89? 
Posted By: Mike (1989) 

Just noticed Ricci Wallace is not on the
deceased list. He was c/o 98. Passed on 1-21-
07 in car accident. Will you please add his
name? Thank you. 
Posted By: Andrea Sergent (99) 

does any 1 from class of'99' ever on here.i
was wondering if any1 reconized my name or
rememberd seeing me n class or hallway.its
been awhile since iv been on here and I just
wanted to let any 1 know im 1 year breast
cancer free and doing very well. 
Posted By: amy gajus (1999) 

I was just informed that Tim Gregory class of
78 passed on Feb 16. Tim as all the others we
have lost will be missed. R.I.P. Tim............ 
Posted By: Dan Tomo (1978) 

Personally, my four years at Colerain High
School hold few happy memories. Following
graduation, I took a job at Union Central Life
Insurance Company because they had a
college tuition reimbursement program.
(While there, I earned the designation of
Health Insurance Associate.) As a B+ student
at Colerain, I quickly learned I was not
prepared for demanding college courses.
While I'm proud of my degree from
Wilmington College with a 3.5 GPA, I
contribute my success from Mentors I
developed through my business associates. I
left Union Central Life Insurance Company
with a heavy heart. I worked in the group
health insurance division and like many
insurance companies Union Central stopped
selling employer-provided group health
insurance. I held the position of Senior Group
Underwriter. While I was not laid off, the VP
of Group Insurance and one of my Mentors
suggested I could do better elsewhere. I went
to work for United Medical Resources, Inc.
were I held the position of VP, Operations. In
my personal life, I was married at Holy Cross
in Latonia, KY and have lived in the same
home for 19 years. In October, I celebrated
my 20th wedding anniversary. I support
Welcome House of Northern KY, Habitat for
Humanity, Pets Helping People and Hope for
Paws. 
Posted By: Anne Rogers (1978) 

I trying to find my best friend from high
school, Laura Scheerle. If anyone has her
contact information, please send it to me.
Thanks. 
Posted By: Anne Rogers (1978) 

Just wanted to say hi to my classmates
remember me? 
Posted By: Kim Hitesman Williams (1978) 

IINN  MMEEMMOORRYY  OOFF
Andy Mack ’40, Carl Ivey ’45, Louis Perna ’55, Anna Hutchinson
Spilker ’59, Nancy Jacob Engelke ’60, Janice Wagner Schmidt ’60,
Bill Spaeth ’61, Glenn Egbert ’63, Gayle Tansing Johnson ’63, Leslie
Ann Smith ’63, Mike Downing ’64, Ron Johnson ’64, Jeri Ellis
Enderle, ‘65 Nancy Martin Lamb ’65, Bruce Dornette ’67, William
Hyne ’70, Richard Kline ’70, Sharon Teepe Campbell ’72, Tom
Lynch ’73, James Rosen ’74, Anthony Betsch ’75, Chris Davolos ’75,
Jack Galvin ’75, Tim Gregory ’78, Kim Johnson Floyd ‘80, Anne
Soaper Schneider ‘80, Mike Sullivan ‘81, Bill Kelley ’84, Jeff Marks
’84, Brian Sturgill ’85, Jill Parker Widmer ’85, Wayne Beerman ’89,
Eric Moormann ’12, Carol Cooke Teacher, Ron Siereveld Teacher,
Robert Sprague Teacher, Lee Suman Band Director

DDEEVVOOTTEEDD  CCOOLLEERRAAIINN  AALLUUMMNNUUSS  DDEEAATTHH
The Alumni/Boosters would like to express sincere
condolences on the passing of Andy Mack ‘40. Andy attended
many alumni and booster events. He was a regular contributor
to Chatter with updates on his class reunions and letters of
interest. Andy was a member of the 1940 State Runner Up
Baseball Team.

SSPPEECCIIAALL  TTRRIIBBUUTTEE
The Alumni/ Boosters would like to express sincere condolences on
the passing of Lee R. Suman. He was employed by the Northwest
Schools as the Colerain High School Band Director and District
Music Coordinator. Mr. Suman returned for many years to direct the
Alumni Band on Elementary/ Alumni Night. He was dedicated to his
love of music/band and instilled his love of music to many students.
Mr. Suman’s life can definitely be celebrated.

IINN  MMEEMMOORRYY  OOFF  BBEEAATTRRIICCEE  MMCCQQUUEEEENN  LLAAPPEE
Beatrice McQueen Lape was employed by the Northwest Local
School District as a cafeteria employee for 21 years. She began
working in Colerain Elementary and worked in several buildings
throughout the years. According to her children, she loved the
interaction with the elementary students. Also, one of her favorite
memories was baking pies for the teachers’ lunches. Until her health
became an issue, she enjoyed the yearly luncheons with the retired
women from the school district. Beatrice lived in the school district
for approximately 61 years. She passed away November 29, 2013. She
is survived by her children (all Colerain graduates) Phyllis McQueen
Keating ’60, Will McQueen ’70 and Phillip McQueen ’75. Also
surviving are stepchildren, Charles, James, Richard and Gary Lape. 
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1941

FLORENCE GOETZ MUEHLENHARD*

GENE TAYLOR*

MARIAN HERRMANN TAYLOR*

1945

LAVERNE WEBER WENDLING*

1944

THOMAS BEISCHEL*

1945

ROBERT WERT*

1947

BILL KERLER*

RICHARD LINDERWOOD*

MARY MOSIER SPARKS* 

1949

DOROTHY GUETERMAN BEHRENS*

1952

LEROY MEIER* 

1954

RAYMOND BALLARD*
IN APPRECIATION OF 

JOAN JACOBS ‘54

MARGIE FLOYD DELANEY* 
IN MEMORY OF CARL J WIKOFF ‘50

1955

WILLIAM VADNAIS JR 
IN MEMORY OF LOUIS PERNA ‘55

1956

MARY LEE SCHMIDT DAVIS*

HARVEY HERRMANN*

1957

VIRGINIA AUBURN YEE*

1958

EVELYN LEWIS DIERSING*

BARBARA “BOBBY” FOSTER*

KEITH LITTLEPAGE*

PEGGY GRIMM METZ*

MARTY WABNITZ VADNAIS 
IN MEMORY OF LOUIS PERNA ‘65

1959

TOM DRISCOLL*

WENDY MARTIN DRISCOLL*

MICHAEL HAYES*

CAROL FROEHLICH HUSSEY*

MICHAEL NEWBERRY*

BONNIE STOFFRAN LITTLEPAGE*

1960

BOB ABERCROMBIE*

HENRY HUBER*

BONNIE STRECKER KOLLOFF 
IN MEMORY OF 

BEATRICE MCQUEEN LAPE

JIM PEARCE*

ROBERT SCHILDMAN*

GARY VOLZ*

1961
RAYMOND BROSS IN MEMORY OF

KATHERINE MEIER HERRMANN ‘33

JANET ROLFERT LANG*

ROGER LANG* 

1962
MICHELE RUB HUGHES* IN MEMORY

OF BOB HUGHES ’61 & 
BEATRICE MCQUEEN LAPE

1963

NED MARTIN* 

JOHN MCNANIE* 
IN MEMORY OF DON HARTMAN ‘63

1964

BARB ARGO BORCHELT*

DENNIS DICKERSON*

CONNIE EGER PAYNE IN MEMORY 
OF CHARLES “BOB” EGER ‘36

DENNY HIRSCH*

VIRGINIA JOHNSON REINHARD*

1965

TOM BAUMGARDNER*

NANCY STEVENS BAUMGARDNER*

MARYELLEN BALDWIN GARRISON*

LINDA DRANEY KUHLMAN*

JACK MCGOWAN

GREG MURRAY* IN MEMORY OF 
EDWARD “BUTCH’ KLENK ‘63

CHARLES TRAU*

JEFF WILSON*

1966

CHRISTINE HESSE BURG*

ROBERT CARLSON*

JERRY HANSERT*

SANDY RICE HANSERT*

TOM KATTELMAN*

GARY LAPE*

PAMELA EPURE LAPE*

LINDA BOHMAN LEVALLY*

JANEY CHILDRES TABOR* 
IN MEMORY OF 

LINDA SCHROEDER ‘66

1967

DIANE LEONARD MCCULLOUGH*

RICHARD STEBENTHALER*

DEBORAH HARDING RETTINGER* IN 
MEMORY OF TERRY RETTINGER ‘67

JEAN KOEHLER TATALIAS*

BILL TRAU*

1968
LARRY JOHNSON* IN MEMORY OF

RONALD JOHNSON ‘64

RICHARD MISCHELL*

BONNIE SWEENEY SCHULZE*

KURT SCHULZE

1969

SHARON DERFUS EMEIGH*

SHIRLEY MARTIN IN MEMORY OF 
NANCY MARTIN LAMB ‘65

1970

GARY KINDELL* 
IN MEMORY OF DICK KLINE ‘70

1971

GREG EPURE* IN MEMORY OF 
PHILLIP “CHUCK” LIPPS ‘69

ED GAMPFER*

BILL GUENTHER*

SCOTT HAMNER*

DENNIS MARK HOFMANN*

TIM LEATHER* IN MEMORY OF 
SARAH ZEPERNICK ‘00

1972

DANIEL MERKT*

TOM SALZMAN*

1973

CRAIG KINDELL*

NANCY FRAZIER ROSENACKER IN 
MEMORY OF CAROL COOKE

TEACHER

1974

SUE HENRICH GRENDEL*

SONYA HAHN HEITMAN*

GREGG JOHNSON* IN MEMORY OF 
RONALD JOHNSON ‘64

ALEX KENT*

TERRI STROHOFER MEDLIN*

KATHY HILL SNIDER* IN MEMORY 
OF MARK WINKLE ‘69

1975

CAROLYN ROSEN MONTGOMERY 
IN MEMORY OF JAMES ROSEN ‘74

SUE SCHMAEDECKE ZWERDLING *

1976

DIANE FAULHABER FICKER

1977

DAN MEADOR

DEBBIE LEYTZE SEILER*

1978

STEVEN ICARD*

NICK JANAKIEFSKI*

CHUCK MURRAY*

1979

CATHY SCHMIDT BARNES*

CARLA HILVERS CARROLL

TROY MCBEATH

ELLEN MEADOR MILLER

ANNA JONES MONNETT*

CAROLYN SCHIELE- WATSON*

HOLLY LYNN MEYER VICK IN 
MEMORY OF MILTON WUEST ‘40

1981

LYNN SCHMIDT COBB* IN MEMORY 
OF JANICE WAGNER SCHMIDT ‘60

DAVID HOFFMAN

TINA HAMLIN ROEMER*

1982

DAN BOLDEN*

BOB OLBERDING*

MICHAEL RUS*

1983

KAREN CHUBB MULVANEY*

1984

FRED LOCKWOOD*

MIKE ROARK*

SCOTT RANDALL*

LYNN BOLLINGER SPITZNAGEL*

DENISE GERACI TOBLER*

1985

LINDA APPELMANN KIRSCHNER* IN 
MEMORY OF BILL APPELMANN ‘83

SUE HEUER EADS

KELLY HUSS FRIES*

MIKE MCQUEARY

MARK STRONG*

THERESA FOSTER STRONG*

JACK TOBLER*

1986

RON BARNES*

BRIGITTE LANSAW BRIDGES

1987

RHONDA HAMBRICK LOVE

DEAN MURRAY*

MELISSA ENGEL MURRAY*

BETH SAMMONS OLIVERIO*

JENNY STEPHEN SLIOINSKI*

NIKKI SMITH YASBECK* 
IN MEMORY OF BILLY BAIRD

1988

JULIE KLARE CARROLL*

1989

PAM BOLAND*

SONYA SCHOCK GARNER

NATALIE CLIPPARD MCSWAIN*

1990

LISA BATSCH LAVERTY

KIM STEPHENS*

1991

DAWN MANDICH LAGER

JENNIFER KLARE WEILER

SCOTT WEILER*

1992

AMY STEPHENS GUNNELS*

1995

AMY MEISTER PAYNE

1998

TANNA SCHROEDER SLAVEN* 
IN MEMORY OF 

NATHAN SCHROEDER ‘95

ADAM YOUNG IN MEMORY OF 
PAUL YOUNG SR ‘39

2000

KELLY CRUM YOUNG* IN MEMORY 
OF PAUL YOUNG SR ‘39

* DENOTES REPEAT DONOR 

ALUMNI DONORS
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RREEUUNNIIOONNSS
1959 55th September 12-14, 2014 Class of 1959 -
It's been five years since our memorable 50th reunion,
and we promised ourselves  we'd do it again in 5 years.
Here we are! Let us know if you're interested and how
you would like to help..  A plan will develop . . . Details
as they become clear!   Respond to Tom and Wendy
Driscoll, TDrisc59@aol,com.

1964 50th September 19 & 20, 2014 Friday
September 19th - Old high school on Poole Rd. open for
walk through from 5:45-7:00 Friday night game -
Colerain plays Fairfield at 7:30. We will have seats on the
field so we can sit as a group. Friday Social - Afterwards
we will get together at Pebblecreek Golf Club. You do not
have to go to the game. The social starts at 8:30. Saturday
September 20 - Reunion at Pebblecreek Golf Club 7:30 –
11:30. The cost is $50 per person – this includes dinner
and a souvenir reunion book. (Cash bar for alcohol). Go
to www.colerainalumni.com and view classmates that are
deceased (In Remembrance) or missing (Lost Alumni).
Any updates to the list would be appreciated. You can
also view pictures of the 40th and 45th reunion by
clicking on Class Reunions and then individual class
sites. 

Contact Mary Maner Burdett 385-7566
bsgscollect@aol.com 

Denny Hirsch 385-4475 dennykathy2@fuse.net or 
Lee Ketcham 774-7313 leknow@aol.com 

A save the date post card will be mailed in January and a
letter will go out in May or June with more details. 

1965 50th CHS Class of 1965 makes plans for 50th
reunion on July 18, 2015 at Clovernook Country Club.
Update your address and email by contacting Sherry Rose-
Knight at sknight65@zoomtown.com 

1989 25th Saturday, July 26, 2014, 7:00 – 11:00 pm
at Vinoklet Winery. 11069 Colerain Ave, $35 per person if
payed by July 1, $45 per person after July 1. Includes
music, buffet dinner, and 3 drinks, after that, cash bar.
Make checks payable to “Colerain High School Class of
1989” to Natalie McSwain, 360 Oak Dr, Cincinnati, OH
45246. Friday, July 25, 2014, informal gathering 7:00 pm
until whenever at the Moerlein Lager House, 155 Joe
Nuxhall Way, Cincinnati OH 45202 (home Reds game that
night across the street). Expenses on your own. Sunday
July 27, 2014, family gathering, 1:00 – 4:00 pm at
Colerain Park.  Visit facebook.com at the Colerain High
School 1989 class reunion page to join the conversation.
We hope to see you soon.

MMaarrkk  DDeennnneeyy ’89 for being selected as the Colerain 
Township Police Chief.

MMiikkee  CCoobbbb ’89 for being the base guitarist for the 
Bootsy Collins Band.

BBrrooddiiee  HHeennsslleerr ’13 for being selected as a 
National Merit Commended Scholar.

JJaaccllyynn  SSiiddooww ’15 for her ballet performance at the 
Cincinnati Conservatory of Music in conjunction 
with the Cincinnati Symphony Orchestra.

CCaarrrriiee  BBaarrnneetttt, Art Teacher CHS, for being recognized by
the Ohio Art Education Association as the 2014 
recipient of the Secondary Division Award

CCLLAASSSS  OOFF  11996655  SSPPEECCIIAALL
SSCCHHOOLLAARRSSHHIIPP
In honor of our 50th reunion in 2015, the Class of 1965
through the generous donations from its classmates will
award two scholarships of $1965 each to students from the
Class of 2015. Save the date CHS  Class of ‘65 makes
plans for 50th reunion on July 18,  2015, at Clovernook
Country Club. Address/email changes please contact
Sherry Rose Knight 513-892-6727
sknight65@zoomtown.com

SSPPEECCIIAALL  AAPPPPLLAAUUSSEE

Elisabeth Stark Kautzmann ‘86 was honored as a 2014 STEP (Science, Technology, Engineering and Production) Award
honoree. STEP awards honor women who have demonstrated excellence and leadership in their careers and represent all
levels of the manufacturing industry, from the factory-floor to the C-Suite.

AAPPPPLLAAUUSSEE,,  AAPPPPLLAAUUSSEE
CCOONNGGRRAATTUULLAATTIIOONNSS  TTOO  TTHHEE  FFOOLLLLOOWWIINNGG:

22000044  FFOOOOTTBBAALLLL  SSTTAATTEE  CCHHAAMMPPIIOONN  RREEUUNNIIOONN
To celebrate the 10th anniversary of Colerain’s first state championship in Football, the team will be recognized on 
Friday, September 19 as part of the annual Elementary/Alumni Night. Players from the team are asked to send
contact information to Athletic Director, Dan Bolden, at dbolden@nwlsd.org.
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SSTTAAGG  SSUUCCCCEESSSS
Tommy Tuberville, University of Cincinnati Football
Coach was the featured speaker at the nineteenth annual
Colerain Stag.  Numerous Alumni and Boosters heard
many entertaining stories from Tommy. The speaker for
the 2015 Stag has not been determined. This event will
take place in early 2015 at Kolping Grove. Call CHS for
details 513-404-5679. 

SSEENNIIOORR  CCIITTIIZZEENN  BBRRUUNNCCHH
On December 13, 2013, many community members and
alumni of Colerain High attended an enjoyable holiday
concert and were treated to many delicious desserts
provided by PTA.  The CHS Concert Band and Choir
presented a festive musical program.  Plans for this event
are incomplete at this time due to the change of
principals. 

AALLUUMMNNII  --  BBOOOOSSTTEERR  GGOOLLFF  OOUUTTIINNGG
The 22nd annual golf outing was played in June, 2013 at
Pebble Creek Golf Course.  There were numerous CHS
grads participating and everyone had a great time.
Winners of the 2013 Golf Outing were Jack Chard ’84,
Keith Porter ’79 and Mark Powell ’78. 

HHOOWW  TTIIMMEESS  HHAAVVEE  CCHHAANNGGEEDD
Throughout the years classes have dedicated gifts for
recognition of their class year. The Class of 2013
presented the new electronic message board in front of
the school on Cheviot Road. The Class of 1961 presented
the bronze school seal which is located on the floor in the
lobby of the new high school. During the depression
when money was scarce, the Classes of 1936 and 1937
placed a plaque on a bolder which is still located in front
of Colerain Elementary.

CCaarrooll  SSmmiitthh  AAwwaarrdd

The Carol Smith Award was
established in 2013 to honor
longtime member Carol Smith
for her many years of service to
the students of Colerain High
School.  Recipients of the award
have donated their time and
talents over a number of years to the Boosters and have
made a significant impact on the organization and the
school.

This year’s recipient, Karen Schmidt Markarian – Class
of 1972, became an active member of the Boosters in
1990.  She chaired the annual Antique Show from 1993 –
2003 and grew it into one of the Boosters’ largest fund
raisers.

In 1997, Karen accepted the call
to become the Treasurer of the
Boosters and used her experience
in banking to put in place
processes and procedures that
helped drive the growth that the
Boosters experienced in the late
1990s and early 2000s.  Karen
oversaw the receipt and
disbursement of over $1,000, 000

during the Boosters’ three (3) Capital Improvements
campaigns.  

Among the projects completed were:
• Football Press Box
• Stadium Storage Building
• Soccer Stadium
• 5th Tennis Court
• Soccer Stadium with Lights
• Baseball Stadium Improvements and Press Box
• Softball Stadium and Press Box 
• Football Stadium Field Turf

As Treasurer, Karen was a valued member of the
Boosters’ Executive Board from 1997 – 2007.  

Karen and her husband Mike have two (2) sons, Alan –
Class of 1994 and Danny – Class of 2003 who both
played Football for Colerain.
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STAG SUCCESS 
Ken Anderson former Cincinnati Bengal quarterback was the 
featured speaker at the eighteenth annual Colerain Stag.
Numerous Alumni and Boosters heard many entertaining stories
from Ken. The speaker for the 2014 Stag has not been deter-
mined. This event will take place in early 2014 at Kolping Grove.
Call CHS for details 513-385-6424. 

SENIOR CITIZEN BRUNCH
On December 12, 2012, many community members and alumni
of Colerain High attended an enjoyable holiday concert and were
treated to many delicious desserts provided by PTA.  The CHS
Concert Band and Choir presented a festive musical program.
This event for 2013 will take place on Friday, December 13, 2013
from 11:00 am–1:00 pm. All Colerain senior citizens are invited.

ALUMNI - BOOSTER GOLF OUTING 
The 21st annual golf outing was played in April, 2012, at 
Pebble Creek Golf Course.  There were numerous CHS grads
participating and everyone had a great time. The winners of the
2012 golf outing were Steve Hester ’74, John Hester (Steve’s
son), Paul Hester ’84, and Greg Hester ’77. The $300 prize for
first place was donated to the Boosters in memory of Mark C.
Hester ’75 and Donald T. Hester, Colerain Senior High teacher
and counselor 1958-61 and Northwest Local School District
Administrator 1962-88. Winners of the 2013 Golf Outing are 
Jack Chard ’84, Keith Porter ’79 and Mark Powell ’78.

CARDINAL BASKETBALL 
CHAMPIONS REUNION
Colerain has had many excellent basketball teams dating back 
to its very beginning in 1925. The Cardinals won League
Championships in 1933. 1935. 1936, 1942. 1943, 1962, 1963,
1964, 1967, 1976, 1992 and 1993. They were Regional Runner-
up in 1967, District Champions in 1967, 2010 and 2013, District
Runner-up in 2005 and Sectional Champs in 1985, 2005. 2010
and 2013. The returning champions were Bob Muehlenhard ’34,
Stan Wullenweber ’62, Denny Hirsch ’64, Bob Hensley ’65,
Denny Bosse ’67, Jack Malone ’68, Tim Napier ’76, Rick Davis
’76, Dave Marzheuser ’76, Greg Jones ’85, Nick Draginoff ’86,
Matt Hirsch ’92, DJ Bosse ’93, Shannon Minor ’93, Ken Grear
’93, Dwayne Ballard ’94, Paul White ’94, Ken Kunkel ’10, Ben
Vonderhaar ’10; former Coach and Athletic Director Ken Meibers
and Ben Hubbard, and current coaches Kevin Higgins, Kevin
Listerman, Wayne Wiggins, Scott Kraus, and Justin Gaines ‘05.

ALUMNI BOOK
“Billy Jack, His Life, His Story, 
His Way” by William Jackson ‘57

In the mid-1950s, Colerain High School was only 
a part of the Colerain complex located where the
Colerain Middle School now stands. The middle school contained
what was the elementary, junior high, and high school. See how
your grandmothers and grandfathers acted 55 years ago. This is a
walk down memory lane, identifying landmarks that no longer
exist. Books may be ordered online from Amazon or Barnes &
Noble by title, available as hard back, soft cover or as an e-book.
If anyone would care for a signed copy, the cost is $23.00, which
includes shipping. If a signed copy is wanted, then email me at
billyjack.law@gmail.com. If you attended Colerain in the mid to
late 1950’s you would really enjoy this book.

Carol Smith Award
The Colerain Boosters established 
the Carol Smith Award to honor
longtime member Carol Smith for

her many years of service to the 
students of Colerain High School.
Carol became involved with the
Boosters in 1972 running the
Concession Stand.  Among the events
that Carol initiated and led are:  Booster Meat Sale ‘75, Craft
Show ‘77, Monte Carlo ‘78, Antique Show ‘80.  Carol head-
ed the Craft Show for 25 years and annually it was one of
the largest fundraisers for the organization.  

Carol’s four children, Joe Smith ‘78, Diann Niedlinger ‘79,
Cyndi Dunbar ’83, Ted Smith ‘83 are all graduates of
Colerain.  Additionally she has seven grandchildren who 
are graduates – Amy Wiesman ‘00, Jenni Monaghan ’03,
Connor Smith ‘06, Spencer Smith ‘07, Jeremy Dunbar ‘08,
Sam Neidlinger ‘08, Mackenzie Smith ‘10, and has two
grandchildren that are students at Colerain – Cassidy Smith
and Luke Dunbar.

Carol is known for tossing licorice after every Colerain score
at Friday night football games and can be seen driving
throughout Colerain Township with license plates – Birdy I.

The first recipient of the Carol Smith
Award presented at this year’s Breakfast
of Champions is Susan Stanley.  
Susan joined the Boosters in 1992 
and became immediately involved as 
a parent representative for Cheerleaders 
and led fundraising efforts for two 
trips to National Competitions in 
1994 and 1995.

From 1995 – 2006, Susan chaired 
the Football Elementary Night and
developed it into one of the most 
popular events of the football season.  Beginning with the
Pep Rallies at the Elementary Schools, the tailgate party
before the game and ultimately the tunnel through which the
team gives and receives ‘high fives’, the event is known
throughout Cincinnati and one which has provided lasting
memories for both the students and the players.      

Additionally, Susan was in charge of the Boosters’ Spirit
Wear store, The Cardinal Corner, from 2002 – 2009.  During
this time, she developed a number of unique merchandising
concepts that generated sales in excess of $350,000 and
established the Colerain ‘brand’ throughout the community.

Other activities led by Susan include the Booster Festival
from 1996 – 1998, Monte Carlo co-chair with Denny Hirsch
2000 – 2001, Volley for the Cure 2008.  She was a member
of the Boosters Executive Board from 2002 – 2009.

Susan’s three daughters are Colerain graduates, 
Kim Hubert ’96, Kiersten Stanley ’07, and 
Kendall Stanley ’09.

Carol Smith

Susan Stanley

CCaarrooll  SSmmiitthh

KKaarreenn  MMaarrkkaarriiaann
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The Alumni Association, PTA and the Boosters
joined forces with Maureen Heintz, CHS
Principal, to help promote the twelfth Great
Colerain Teach-In.  This day affords the
opportunity for Alumni, Boosters, PTA and
community members to talk to the students at
CHS.  They can share their careers and lifetime
experiences with classes throughout the day. As
part of this event, the Alumni Association
presents a history of Colerain High School to
over 400 current CHS students. Graduates from

1967 were invited as special guests for this presentation. Those who attended were Marla Banks, Linda Katenkamp Bitter, Ron
Binz, Denny Bosse, John Hoebbel, Barb Litschgi Hoebbel ‘69, Michael Laehr, Susan Bolte Nadler, Linda Sander Partin, Sharon
Holmes Poppe, Diana Shea Ridener, Martha Herbert Ruhl, Wilma Sweeney Sunderhaus, Donna Hutson Voss.

ATTENTION!!!
Class of 1968 will be the next invitees to the Great Colerain Teach-In. Plans for this event are incomplete. 

GREAT COLERAIN TEACH-IN
FRIDAY, OCTOBER 18, 2013

MMEEMMOORRIIAALL  CCOONNTTRRIIBBUUTTIIOONNSS
The following Memorial Contributors were omitted from the 2013
Chatter. Apologies for the omission.

Lila Lee Handley VanStone ’45 in the name of Neal Handley
Mary Mosier Sparks ’47 in the name of Ella Mae Kasper 
Dale McCann ’48 in the name of Pat McCann Wells ‘45
Carl Wikoff ’50 in the name of Betty Floyd Wikoff ‘50
Leroy Meier ’52 in the name of Shirley Meier Engel ‘49
Joan Pinsenschaum Krekeler ’52 in the name of Jacob (Jack) Krekeler 
Mary Floyd Whitaker ’52 in the name of Betty Floyd Wikoff  ‘50
Margie Floyd Delaney ’54 in the name of Betty Floyd Wikoff ‘50
Jerry, Larry and Linda in the name of Betty Floyd Wikoff ‘50
Leonard Grace ’54 in the name of James Rolfert ‘63
Bill Lohrer ’57 in the name of Harriet Sparks Keller ‘57
Lois Meier Wingerberg ’58 in the name of Bob Muehlenhard ‘34
Raymond Day ’59 in the name of Gerry Loewe ‘57
Barb Seiler day ’60 in the name of Gerry Loewe ‘57
Don Weber ’60 in the name of Ken Rhoads ‘60
Ned Martin ’63 in the names of Stan Stringfield ’63, Al Brenner ’63, 

and Jim Rolfert ‘63
Mary Maner Burdett ’64 and Les Burdett ‘65 in the name of 

Marty Maner Hatfield ‘62
Nancy Garrett Gebing ’64 in the name of Karen Seischnaydre Garrett ‘68
Marty Magly ’65 in the name of Roger (Jerry) Magly ‘61
Klenk ‘63
Greg Murray ’65 in the name of Edward “Butch”
Luana Long Roof ’65 in the name of Randy Long ‘74
Patricia Seeley Sanchez ’66 in the name of Barbara Wright Warren ‘66 
Bruce Thatcher ’66 in the names of Dale Seiler ‘66 and Bob Webster ‘66
Karen Krieg Schoenecker ’66 in the name of Roger (Jerry) Magly ‘61
Gary ‘68 & Pam Rahn Schroeder ’68 in the name of 

Nathan Schroeder ‘95 
Karen Killian Yassenoff ’68 in the name of Marilyn Arn ‘68
Tim Leather ’71 in the name of Sarah Zeppernick ‘00
Margaret Gantt Ranft ’73 in the name of Art Montgomery ‘69
Ed Seibert ’73 in the name of Christian Seibert ‘33
Lesley Wikoff Franklin ’74 in the name of Betty Floyd Wikoff ‘50
Susan Muehlenhard ’75 in the name of Bill Muehlenhard ‘38
Cindy Wikoff Hunt ’76 in the name of Betty Floyd Wikoff ‘50
Tami Telsmeyer Bovard ’77 in the name of Tracy Wright ‘76
Brian Wikoff ’79 in the name of Betty Floyd Wikoff ‘50
Barbara Shea Mills ’79 in the name of Mike Hanning 
Scott Lovdal ’84 in the name of Russ Brewer
Brian Wyatt ’84 in the name of Russ Brewer
Class of 1990 in the name of Robert McCollum Jr.
Dennis Hofmann ’71 tribute to best triplets in Colerain Township Kevin, 

Leah and Emily MacMillan ‘13 

MMEEMMOORRIIAALL  CCOONNTTRRIIBBUUTTIIOONNSS
Ruth Ivey in the name of Carl H Ivey ‘45

Margie Floyd Delaney ’54 in the name of Carl J Wikoff ‘50

William Vadnais Jr. ’55 in the name of Louis Perna ‘55

Marty Wabnitz Vadnais ’58 in the name of Louis Perna ‘55

Bonnie Strecker Kolloff ’60 in the name of Beatrice McQueen Lape

Raymond Bross ’61 in the name of Katherine Meier Herrmann ‘33 

Michele Rub Hughes ’62 in the name of Beatrice McQueen Lape

John McNanie ’63 in the name of Don Hartman ‘63

Connie Eger Payne ’64 in the name of Charles “Bob” Eger ‘36

Janey Childres Taber ’66 in the name of Linda Schroeder ‘66

Deborah Harding Rettinger ’67 in the name of Terry Rettinger ‘67

Larry Johnson ’68 in the name of Ronald Johnson ‘64

Shirley Martin ’69 in the name of Nancy Martin Lamb ‘65

Gary Kindell ’70 in the name of Dick Kline ‘70

Greg Epure ’71 in the name of Phillip “Chuck” Lipps ‘69

Tim Leather ’71 in the name of Sarah Zepernick ‘00

Nancy Frazier Rosenacker ’73 in the name of Carol Cooke Teacher

Gregg Johnson ’74 in the name of Ronald Johnson ‘64

Kathy Hill Snider ’74 in the name of Mark Winkle ‘69

Carolyn Rosen Montgomery ’75 in the name of James Rosen ‘74

Holly Lynn Meyer Vick ’79 in the name of Milton Wuest ‘40

Lynn Schmidt Cobb ’81 in the name of Janice Wagner Schmidt ‘60

Linda Appelmann Kirschner ’85 in the name of Bill Appelmann ‘83

Nikki Smith Yasbeck ’87 in the name of Billy Baird

Tanna Schroeder Slaven ’98 in the name of Nathan Schroeder ‘95

Adam Young ’98 & Kelly Crum Young ’00 in the name of 

Paul Young Sr ‘39
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COLERAIN SCHOOL DISTRICT 
BOOSTERS ASSOCIATION

8801 Cheviot Road
Cincinnati, Ohio 45251-5907

DONOR/MAILING LIST CARD

Name(s):______________________________________

_____________________________________________

Maiden Name:__________________________________

Year(s) Graduated_________________________________

Address:______________________________________

_____________________________________________

City:_________________________________________

State:_________________Zip:____________________

Phone:_______________________________________

*Email Address:__________________________________

��    Check here if you are making this contribution as 

A memorial _______   Is this person deceased?_________ 

In the name of:___________________________________

Please accept my tax deductible donation in the amount of
$____________ $100/$75/$50/$25/$10/Other

Please make checks payable to the Colerain High School
Alumni Association.  Return this card to the Alumni 
Association at 8801 Cheviot Rd., Cincinnati, OH 45251. 

Cardinal Corner 
Shop and find all of 

your Colerain Spiritwear 
and Novelty Items.

Colerain High School Store Hours
Monday, Wednesday, and Friday

•  2:30 p.m. – 3:30 p.m. •

The store will also be 
open in the evenings during 

PTA meetings and conferences. 

www.ColerainBoosters.com 
This website has CHS sports records, Athletic Hall of
Fame info, CHS sports schedules, links to GMC Sports,
galleries of pictures and more.

VISIT THE
BOOSTERS  
& ALUMNI 
WEBSITES

www.ColerainAlumni.com  
This site contains much alumni information and is linked to 
the CHS Booster and Northwest Schools websites. Please 
use this site to UPDATE ANY CHANGES TO YOUR EMAIL
ADDRESS,  PHONE NUMBERS, STREET ADDRESS ETC.


